
Cullen on a road trip to 

visit the Dodge House in 

Rutland, Vermont and The 

Veterans Place in North-

field, Vermont. Seen 

above at the Veterans 

Place, our visitors were 

impressed by both facili-

ties and their varied veter-

an outreach programs. 

With 19 of 35 squadrons 

represented and over 40 

active members in attend-

ance, the 2019 Sons of 

The American Legion 

Convention convened at 

8:30 AM on June 29th, 

2019. Chaired by now 

PDC Steve England, the 

Detachment attended a 

joint meeting with the De-

partment of Vermont to 

listen to Brigadier General 

David Manfredi speak on 

behalf of the Vermont  

Reserves. Followed by our 

DEC meeting at 9:30 AM 

and our annual regular 

convention meeting at 

10:30 AM Commander 

Steve was able to com-

plete the business of the 

Detachment before hand-

ing the gavel over to newly 

elected  Detachment Com-

mander David Hendee at 

the conclusion of the 

meeting. On Friday, the 

Detachment took itôs    

distinguished guests, 

Eastern Region NVC Mike 

Cotten and  Detachment 

of Delaware NEC Toby 

The June 29th, 2019 State of Vermont SAL Convention a Success! 

David Hendee of Squadron 50 Elected Detachment Commander 

David Hendee from Cas-

tleton Squadron #50 be-

came the Detachment of 

Vemontôs Commander on 

June 29th, 2019. Com-

mander Dave has served 

for many years and in mul-

tiple capacities for the De-

tachment. Installed and 

capped by  National Vice 

Commander Mike Cotton 

in the picture to the right, 

Commander Dave made 

some remarks and then 

closed the Detachment of 

Vermont convention. He 

then delivered opening 

remarks to the American 

Legion Auxiliary installa-

tion. 
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Special Interests: 

¶ Remember the next 

DEC meeting is on 

July 13th at Onion 

River Campground in 

Plainfield, VT. 

¶ Lets get those final 

few End of Year 

Reports in ASAP! 

¶ The new 2019-2020 

Vermont Directory 

project is underway. 

Please get those Of-

ficer Rosters updated 

and submitted to 

Adjutant Colety 

colety@gmail.com 

¶ Detachment of Ver-

mont reaches 100% 

membership goal 

immediately before 

convention. Renewal 

rates are running at 

90%. 

¶ Some interesting 

historical articles are 

included inside this 

months edition. 

¶ New membership 

cards are here and 

being distributed to 

squadrons not repre-

sented at Detachment 

Convention now. 

 



Hello everyone, if you 
were not at conven-
tion you 
missed a 
great 
time! I'm 
going to 
be brief 
today, first 
of all I 
want to 
thank 
those who 
nominated 
me and 
voted for 
me to be 
your Com-
mander for the up-
coming year. It is a 
great honor and I am 

looking forward to it 
and to getting to all 

the squadrons and 
seeing everyone 
again. We did a great 

job on membership 
this year and I know 

we can ex-
ceed the Na-
tional goal of 
105% by the 
27th of July! 
Let's make 
sure the 
Eastern Re-
gion and Na-
tional know 
who the real 
Beast of the 
East is, Ver-
mont! Again 
thank you all 
and let's 

ñRock the Member-
shipò for the coming 
year!!!!! 

momentum going. 
We did very well as 
a Detachment last 

year on membership 
and I hope we keep 
it up. As we look for-
ward to the 4

th
 of Ju-

Our 2019 convention 
is in the books. I want 
to thank all the 
members who 
were able to 
attend. Thank 
you to all that 
elected me to 
serve as your 
Sr. Vice Com-
mander. I look 
forward to the 
upcoming 
year and the 
challenges it 
will bring.  We have 
some work to do this 
coming year if weôre 
going to keep our 

ly, I hope you all have 
time to spend it with 

family and 
friends and re-
flect on the great 
freedom we 
have in this 
country. Always 
remember that 
Veterans are the 
reason we have 
this freedom. 
Thank you to all 
who have 
served and 

thank you to the SAL 
members who contin-
ue to honor their ser-
vice. 

Detachment Commander Dave Hendee 

Senior Vice Commander Jeremy Revell 

Letôs ñRock the 

Membershipò this 

upcoming year! 
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For Veterans Past, 
Present and Future, 

Jeremy Revell 

Sr. Vice Commander 

Membership Commit-
tee Chairman 

SAL Detachment of 
VT 

jrevell@lagvt.com 

802-771-7242 

mailto:jrevell@lagvt.com


First I would like to 

say thank you for all 

your hard work this 

year with member-

ship! Itôs not easy we 

all know but as a 

team took it to the 

extreme and Got it 

Done! ñTeamworkò 

Thank you Districtôs: 

1, 2 & 3 for electing 

me as your New 

Northern Area Com-

mander I will try to do 

you all Proud! And 

Congratulations to all 

the detachment of-

ficerôs this year in-

cluding our Newly 

Elected Commander 

Dave Hendee. I look 

forward to continuing 

working with our 

team to make our little 

state of Vermont to its 

best of its abilities!  

Also Squadronôs: We 

still need copies of 

your Officers Roster, 

Installation Form (if 

you have been in-

stalled) & your End of 

Year Reports please 

get those in to Detach-

ment Adjutant Marc 

Colety as soon as pos-

sible!! District Com-

manderôs, County 

Commanderôs 

please help and give 

an extra hand to 

make sure your 

squadronôs getting 

this done! If youôre 

not sure which 

squadrons have 

been done please 

let me know, Any 

problems or con-

cernôs at all please 

contact me I will be 

happy to help any-

way I can! 

Congratulations to 

Our Newly Elected 

District 5 Command-

er Adam Holden 

who I choose to re-

ceive the Butch Mil-

ler award this year!  

#49 at Convention.          
Hi everyone. Con-
vention was great. 
Congratulations to 
our new Detachment 
Commander Dave 
Hendee. I am look-
ing forward to this 
year with him. A 
special thank you to 
PDC Steve England 
for your great job as 
Commander. The 

Southern Area Com-
mander Bill Brothers ac-
cepts a Most Active 
award on behalf of Sq. 

new membership cards 
are in, let's all get a jump 
on membership and beat 
last years date for hitting 
our 100 percent goal! I 
hope you all have a 
great 4th of July and a 
safe one, if any of you 
need any help with any-
thing, let me know.  

brothersbill9@gmail.com  

Northern Area Commander Brian Massey 

Southern Area Commander Bill Brothers 
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As I was the recip-

ient last year, I got 

to choose this 

years winner. 

Thank you Adam 

for stepping up & 

continuing to 

demonstrate lead-

ership goals within 

our Detachment,  

Well thatôs about it 
for now, I will fol-
low up with you all 
next month, in the 
mean time you all 
have a great rest 
of the summer. I 
hope you all had a 
great 4

th
 Of July!!, 

enjoy the weather 
with family & 
friendôs.  

Brian Massey 

Southern Area 

Commander Bill 

Brothers from  

Squadron #49 

Fair Haven  

mailto:brothersbill9@gmail.com


IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ 
ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ LƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴŎŜ 
5ŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊŜŘ 
ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ 
ŦƻǳƎƘǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ŦǊŜŜπ
ŘƻƳΦ  
!ǎ ǿŜ ōŜƎƛƴ ƻǳǊ нлнл 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ȅŜŀǊΣ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ 
ǘǊŀƴǎƳƛǘ Ϸмл ǘƻ ŘŜǇŀǊǘπ
ƳŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ƳŜƳπ
ōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŎŀǊŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  
 LŦ ȅƻǳǊ {ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴ Ƙŀǎπ
ƴΩǘ ǳǇŘŀǘŜŘ ȅƻǳǊ /ƻƴπ
ǎǝǘǳǝƻƴ ϧ .ȅƭŀǿǎ ȅŜǘΦ 

ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Řƻ ǎƻΦ Lǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ 
ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƭƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎ 
ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŘƻƴŜΦ LΩƳ ǿƛƭƭπ
ƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ŀƴȅ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ 
{ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǘƘŜ ǳǇŘŀǘŜΦ LŦ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜŀǊ 
ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳ LΩƭƭ ŀǎǎǳƳŜ ȅƻǳ 
ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭ ǎŜǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ ǾŜǊȅ 
ǎƻƻƴΗ 
!ǎ ȅƻǳǊ b9/ LΩƭƭ ōŜ ƎŜǩƴƎ 
ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ 
/ƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴΦ L ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǿŜ 
ƘŀǾŜ т ŘŜƭŜƎŀǘŜǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ 

ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ LŦ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜ 
ǿŀƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
Ŏŀƭƭ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊ IŜƴπ
ŘŜŜ ƻǊ ŀǧŜƴŘ ƻǳǊ Wǳƭȅ 
моǘƘ 59/Φ 9ƴƧƻȅ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ 
ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻǳǊ ±ŜǘŜǊπ
ŀƴǎΦ  
CƻǊ !ƭƭ ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ tŀǎǘΣ 
tǊŜǎŜƴǘΣ CǳǘǳǊŜ ϧ ǘƘŜ 
.ŜǧŜǊƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ /Ƙƛƭπ
ŘǊŜƴ                                                 
WƻƘƴ ²ŀƛǘŜ ό±¢ύ       
tb±/κb9/                                        

ǿŜƭƭ ƻǾŜǊ ϷнллΣлллΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ 
ȅŜŀǊ ǳƴŘŜǊ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊ 
5ŀǾŜ IŜƴŘŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƴƻ 
ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ŎƻƳŜ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 
ммǘƘΦ  
¢ƘŜ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ DǳŀǊŘ 
9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ 
CǳƴŘ όbD9!Cύǿŀǎ Ŝǎǘŀōπ
ƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƛƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ƻŦ нллмΦ  
¢Ƙƛǎ ŦǳƴŘ ƛǎ ǎǝƭƭ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛŦ 
ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎǳŀǊŘ ƻǊ 
ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜǎ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ƴŜŜŘΦ ²Ŝ 
ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƭƭ 
{ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ǘƻ 
ǘƘƛǎ ŦǳƴŘ ǘƻ ƛƴǎǳǊŜ ƻǳǊ 
ǎƻƭŘƛŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦΦ 
 ²Ŝ ǘƘŜ 5ŜǘŀŎƘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ 
±ŜǊƳƻƴǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŎπ
ƻƎƴƛȊŜŘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǝƳŜǎ 
ƴŀǝƻƴŀƭƭȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ Ŏƻƴǝƴπ
ǳŜŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜ !ƳŜǊπ
ƛŎŀƴ [ŜƎƛƻƴ /ƘƛƭŘ ²ŜƭŦŀǊŜ 
CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴΦ bŀǝƻƴǿƛŘŜ 
ǘƘŜ {ƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ 
ƻǾŜǊ Ϸу ƳƛƭƭƛƻƴΦ  
9ǾŜǊȅ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊ Ƙŀǎ 
ƘŀŘ ŀ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ƻǊ ŀ ŎŀǳǎŜΦ 

Wǳǎǘ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƻũ ŎƻƴǾŜƴǝƻƴ 
L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳπ
ƭŀǘŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿƭȅ ŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ 
5ŜǘŀŎƘƳŜƴǘ hŶŎŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ 
LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ 
59/ /ŀƳǇƻǳǘ ƻƴ Wǳƭȅ моǘƘ 
ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ƻǳǊ 
ά¢ŜŀƳέ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  
/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ hǳǊ 
мтǘƘ 5ŜǘŀŎƘƳŜƴǘ 
/ƻƳƳƳŀƴŘŜǊ 5ŀǾƛŘ IŜƴπ
ŘŜŜ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ 
ȅƻǳǊ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  
hǳǊ 5ŜǘŀŎƘƳŜƴǘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ 
ǘƻ ŜǾƻƭǾŜΦ hǾŜǊ Ƴȅ ǘǿŜƴǘȅ 
ŜƛƎƘǘ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŎπ
ŎƻƳǇƭƛǎƘŜŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦ 9ŀŎƘ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊ 
Ƙŀǎ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ 
{ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴ ǘƻ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ 
5ƻŘƎŜ IƻǳǎŜ όƻǳǊ ǎƛƎƴŀπ
ǘǳǊŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘύΣ ǎƛƴŎŜ ƛǘǎ ƛƴπ
ŎŜǇǝƻƴ ƛƴ мффуΦ DƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ 
ƻǳǊ нмǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ 

¢ƘŜȅ ǊŀƴƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ŘƻƴŀǝƴƎ 
ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ .ƻȅǎ {ǘŀǘŜΣ 
ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ²²LL ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ 
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ²²LL aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ 
5ŜŘƛŎŀǝƻƴΣ ōƭŀƴƪŜǘ 
ǿŀǊƳŜǊǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ 
IƻƳŜΣ ŀ ƴŜƻ ƴŀǘŀƭ ƛƴŎǳπ
ōŀǘƻǊΣ ŀ ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ ²ƛǎƘΣ 
±ŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ !ǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǝƻƴ 
ƎƛƊ ŎŀǊŘǎΣ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƛǘŜƳǎ 
ŦƻǊ ǇŀǝŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ 
ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴǎ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǝŜǎΦ 
¢ƘŜ ƭƛǎǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ 
ƎǊƻǿΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƴŜǾπ
ŜǊ ōŜ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ 
ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ 
оΣуфл ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ !ƭƭ 5Ŝπ
ǘŀŎƘƳŜƴǘ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊǎ 
tǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ 
ōŜŜƴ ǿŜƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ōȅ ŀƭƭ 
{ǉǳŀŘǊƻƴǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ 
ǘƘŜ 5ŜǘŀŎƘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ±ŜǊπ
ƳƻƴǘΦ !ƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ Ŏƻƴπ
ǝƴǳŜŘ ¢ŜŀƳ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǿŜ 
ŀǊŜ ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƻƴƭȅ 
ōŜŎƻƳŜ ōŜǧŜǊΦ  

PNVC/PDC/NEC/Judge Advocate John Waite 

PDC Corner 
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PNVC/PDC/NEC 

John Waite, De-

tachment Of Dela-

ware NEC Toby 

Cullen and East-

ern NVC Mike 

Cotton listening to 

committee re-

ports. 
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The July 2019 

PDC Corner 

contribution by 

PNVC/PDC, 

Detachment of 

Vermont NEC 

and Judge Ad-

vocate John 

Waite. 



The four pillars 
guide our actions 
and one of the most 
rewarding things 
we get to do every 
year for our Chil-
dren and Youth 
programs is the an-
nual award of 
scholarships at our 
Detachment Con-
vention. This year 
we were able to 
award four scholar-
ships to deserving 
students from all 
over the State of 
Vermont. Pictured 
at the left is Kier-
styn Hess of Arling-
ton Vermont who 
received a $1,000 

scholarship. Also re-
ceiving scholarships 
(pictured right) were 
Ethan Biggie of St. 
Johnsbury Vermont 
$1,000; Ryan Blaney 
of Morrisville Vermont 
$500 and Stanley 
Brandon of Enos-
burgh Falls Vermont 
$500. These intelli-
gent and energetic 
young men and wom-
en represent the fu-
ture of our great 
country and hopefully 
of our American Le-
gion family too. The 
scholarships were 
presented by PDC 
Henry Cleveland. 

 

Detachment Awards Scholarships at Convention! 

An Amazing Display of Generosity from the Detachment of VT! 
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 Before this year slips away and turns into a new one, I thought I would share 

some statistics from the year we just closed out at our state convention. As most 

everyone knows, we have four categories (pillars) upon which the hard work that  

the Sons of The American Legion accomplish are classified. Veterans Assis-

tance, Children and Youth, Americanism and Community Service capture all the 

great work that each of us does on behalf of the SAL.  

 For a small state and a relatively small Detachment the volunteerism and charity 

of our team is amazing. Letôs look at the numbers for a moment.  

Veterans assistance; 30,286 hours volunteered and $91,538 donated. Children 

and Youth 4,184 hours volunteered and $38,317 donated. Americanism 7,361 

hours volunteered and $29,703 dollars donated and to our local communities 

18,666 hours volunteered and $49,014 dollars donated! That means that our cur-

rent totals are 60,497 volunteer hours and $208,573 dollars donated from .  

All of this with only 31 of our 35 squadrons having submitted their End of Year 

reports to date. This is simply amazing work by the squadrons in Vermont and 

each of you deserves a round of applause for the impact we collectively bring to 

so many lives.         - Marc Colety  -  Detachment of Vermont Adjutant 

The Detachment 

of Vermont volun-

teers 60,497 hours 

and $208,573 in 

recently complet-

ed reporting year. 


